                                                           [image: image1.jpg]




 Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 1st November 2016 in the Brechin Community Campus.
Susan Barr took the Chair and welcomed the attendees.
Present.

David Dewar, Jill Scott, Susan Barr, Paul Wright, Jim Sherrit, Sheila May, Derek Harper, Steve Dempsey and Eric Gray.
Councillors Houston and Myles

Two Members of the Public

Apologies for Absence.

Apologies for Absence were received from Mary Anderson.

Minutes of Last Meeting.

It was proposed by Sheila May, seconded by Jim Sherrit that the minutes of the meeting held on 4th October2016 be adopted as a true and accurate record.
Pamis Update.
Julie Taylor and Lois Speed from Pamis gave a presentation on the lack of disability changing places in the Community Campus. The secretary said he written to Angus Council Chief Executive outlining the concerns over this.  Angus Council insist that the buildings meet the requirements, and new equipment is being procured.  Further dialogue will be entered into.

Police Update.
There were no police Officers present but a report had been sent. Crime overall in Angus has reduced in Angus. Anti-Social behaviour has also reduced partially helped by the re-introduction of community officers. Dangerous and anti-social parking remains a problem and is being dealt with as resources allow.  Local shops are being asked restrict sales off eggs to youths in the run up to Halloween. An operation to tackle anti-social behaviour has taken place but no results are available. A new Community Policing team will be in place shortly with officers being identified when in post.

Councillor’s Update.
Councillor Houston said that the Best Value Audit had been generally good with a better relationship between Councillors and Officers. The financial challenges were being met but a further £26.5 million savings need to be found over the next three years. A consultation has been launched into the best way for different polling places following the closure of the Damacre Centre. Details can be found on the Angus council website.
There are two vacancies on Angus Council which will be filled after by-elections later this month.
A motion had been placed before Angus Council asking Councillor Evans who is also an MSP to consider her position as an Angus Councillor. Councillor Evans has not resigned and has not tried to justify her position.
Decision of Information Commissioner.
Jim Sherrit said that the Information Commissioner had upheld his complaint against Angus Council.  Angus Council has now responded and apologised as required by the Commissioner.
Angus Cuts.

Many services in Angus are being cut as part of the Council cutbacks, the latest being the withdrawal of School Crossing Patrollers at lunch times from January. This is causing concerns about   Children’s safety. Councillor Houston will take up with Tayside Contracts.
Astroturf at Inch Park.
The Astroturf surface at Inch Park was damage beyond reasonable repair by flooding last winter. Now that the Flood Prevention works are almost finished a site meeting has been held and proposals to lift the AstroTurf ,level the whole area and reseed with grass to make a multi-use sports  pitch. Funding options including the Common Good fund are being explored.
Outdoor Gym.
The Outdoor gym in the Public Park has been completed. As the Community Council as the constituted body applied for the funding Angus Environmental Trust require us to publicise it. Susan Barr undertook to organise this.

Brechin Health Centre ‘
It was reported that you can no longer order repeat prescriptions by phoning the Health Centre.  You now have to phone a dedicated number and talk to answering machine. Concerns were expressed that elderly and handicapped people may find this difficult. There is also a concern about the lack of communication. 

Public Toilets.
The Gents Toilets in Southesk Street and the Church Street car park have both been closed for a considerable time leaving the town without a gent’s toilet. The Secretary will contact the Environmental Health department to find out the reasons and attempt to find out when they will reopen.

It was also reported that although the Dall’s Lane toilets are closed they continue to be lighted.
Reports.

There was little time left so reports were curtailed. The secretary reported that his previous e-mail address had been hacked. He had therefore deleted that account and opened a new one which had been notified to members. The Treasurer reported that the bank balance stood at £2,796.72.
Brechin Bunches.

The draw was made for the next two recipients of the Brechin Bunches who will be Evelyn Clark and Alison Talbot.
AOCB.
Jim Sherrit said he and the Curator of the Tayside Police Museum had visited to the former Police Station and Court Room in Bank Street to look at the possibility of turning it into a museum.

He will also update the website.

Date of Next Meeting.
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 6th December at 7.00pm in the Brechin Community Campus.

There being no further business Susan thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 9.20pm.
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